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    Merry Christmas and a blessed 

New Year to you all! I hope that 

you spent time with friends, family 

and loved ones; and that the spirit 

of the season is alive with all the 

wonder and amazement of a child 

at Christmas. There is something 

so profound about children and 

Christmas isn’t there? I remember 

being a child, side by side with my 

parents going through all those 

prescribed motions of what Christ-

mas meant growing up as a 

Forsgren. I know that I hope I can 

help create similar memories for 

my children as they participate in 

the preparations, and the unfolding 

of the day(s).  

    I felt blessed that my youngest 

William decided this year he want-

ed to come back to the 11 p.m. ser-

vice with me Christmas Eve. He 

was such a great helper; he ush-

ered, greeted, handed out bulletins, 

lit and extinguished the candles, he 

even turned the lights down at just 

the right moment before we lit the 

candles and sang Silent Night. My 

nine year old son seemed so grown 

up, and at the same time just still 

such a little guy, I was proud to 

share that experience with him…he 

even made it almost all the way 

home before falling asleep in the 

car afterwards! 

    All in all, I felt it was a very 

good Christmas this year. One 

thing which keeps resounding in 

my mind is the last Stanza to the 

poem I used in my Christmas Eve 

sermon this year, the last stanza of 

Longfellow’s Christmas Bells: 

 

Then pealed the bells more loud 

and deep: 

"God is not dead, nor doth He 

sleep;  

The Wrong shall fail, 

The Right prevail, 

With peace on earth, good-will 

to men." 

    I think these words keep coming 

to mind, because, I’ve experienced 

Christmases that seemed less than 

merry in my life. I know I am not 

alone in this, that Christmas can be 

a very difficult time for some peo-

ple for many and various reasons. 

There is just something about the 

bells pealing more loudly and 

deeply, “God is not dead, nor doth 

He sleep.” that I find profoundly 

comforting this year. That even up 

against, or over and against what-

ever trial, hardship, or tribulation I 

might experience, it is to me, into 

that very situation, that God broke 

into our world, my world, your 

world, for no other reason than to 

   God’s Love is Strong 

demonstrate His great love for His 

children. 

    I suppose that is what I really 

want my children to carry away 

from the Christmas season more 

than anything else, and even, I 

guess, what I want to try to carry 

with myself: This idea that God’s 

love is stronger than human hatred; 

that our worth is not based on what 

we do in this life; on our accom-

plishments, or on any achieve-

ments we might attain, though 

achievements are fine, but our 

worth, our true worth is measured 

by how much God loves us; and 

the incarnation, God taking on hu-

man flesh, is the greatest demon-

stration of that Love…yes, I know 

we talk a lot about the cross, about 

Jesus loving us so much that he 

even took our sins upon himself; 

but the two are so intertwined, in 

both purpose and practicality, that 

you cannot mention the one with-

out the other being alluded to. The 

cross would never have worked 

without the incarnation, and the 

purpose of the incarnation was, in 

the end, the cross.  

    What else do we have to carry 

with us all year long that can have 

such an impact on our lives now 

and in the future? It affects the way 

we live, the way we interact with 

others…really, it means every-

thing! May you know, remember, 

and carry the incarnate Christ in 

your hearts this season and all year 

long! 

In Christ,  

Pastor Dan Forsgren 
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By Rich Ronnestad - TLC Coun-

cil President 

 

UPDATED TLC CONSTITU-

TION & BYLAWS 
Summary of Major Changes 

 

    Trinity Lutheran Church’s 

Constitution and Bylaws were 

last changed in 2012. The two 

documents are now updated and 

combined. In addition, the TLC 

Constitution and Bylaws include 

several new paragraphs required 

by the ELCA’s Model Constitu-

tion for Congregations.  

    The updated Constitution and 

Bylaws will be presented to the 

Congregation in January, and a 

vote for approval will be held 

during the Annual Meeting. Be-

low is a listing of many of the 

major changes/additions.   

Minister of Word and Service 

(new). For those congregations 

who employ a Minister of Word 

and Service, the duties and call 

procedures are added. 

Deacon (new). For those congre-

gations who employ a Deacon, 

the duties and call procedures are 

added.  

Seasonal Members (new). A 

new classification of members is 

added.  

Congregation Council. Now 

four to six at-large members 

(previously a minimum of four) 

serve for two-year terms 

(previously one-year term). 

Faith Formation Committee. A 

new Faith Formation committee 

combined Learning and Youth 

committees.  

Mission Endowment Fund 

Committee. The committee con-

sists of four to six members 

(previously five), and the method 

to determine distributions has 

changed. The Congregation 

Council approves all distribu-

tions. 

Building Task Force Commit-

tee. New committee. 

TLC Learning Center. Ex-

panded description of the 

Learning Center Board duties.  
 

Council Report for January 2019 

 

“Trinity Lutheran 
Church’s Constitution 
and Bylaws ere last 
changed in 2012. The 
two documents are now 
updated and combined.” 

By Jill Dougherty, HEARTBEAT  
Editor  
    It was 1990 and Pastor Hermstad 
was leading our spiritual journey at 
Trinity Lutheran Church when THE 
HEARTBEAT was first created. 
Taking the abbreviation for Trinity 
Lutheran Church (TLC) and the oft 
used phrase ‘a Church with a Heart” 
the newsletter name seemed a natu-
ral. Since that time, THE HEART-
BEAT editors have tried to keep 
their fingers on the ‘pulse’ of the 
congregation and include the news 
each month for 337 months! 
    It has been  my privilege to com-
pile content and build the HEART-
BEAT for most of those months. 
Claire Kuball built the publication 
while the Administrative Assistant at 
TLC, returning editorship duties 
back to me when she left some  years 
later! Andrea Werpy has always 
kept dates and details correct while 
providing ‘what’s happening news’, 
birthdays, prayer lists, etc. since she 
joined TLC many years ago. 
    This is the final issue of the TLC 
HEARTBEAT. Beginning next 
month, this newsletter will be re-
placed by the TRINITY TIMES. An-
nette Durkin, a fairly new member 
who has jumped into the life at Trini-
ty with both feet(!), will be the edi-
tor. Annette recently created a new 
and beautiful website for Trinity Lu-
theran Church and now faithfully 
maintains it as TLC’s new webmas-
ter! 
    Thank you for the opportunity to 
serve TLC and the congregation in 
this way. It has truly been a blessing 
and a privilege. . . and it’s been a 
‘good run’! 
    Let’s look forward to many years 
of the TRINITY TIMES! 

 

Farewell to THE 

HEARTBEAT  
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     The TLC Congregation gave won-

derful support and joyful participation 

in our Christmas holiday outreach 

efforts. Here are some of the high-

lights: 

~ * ~ 

     For the 4th year, TLC partnered 

with First Presbyterian for the  Down-

town Neigh-tivity event. Families 

took part in the petting zoo - includ-

ing a REAL camel - and had pictures 

taken in the nativity scene while in 

costume among the animals. Trinity 

provided spiced cider and hot choco-

late to the hundreds of families who 

attended. 

~ * ~ 

     Mitten Tree - This year’s Mitten 

Tree was HEAVY with a beautiful 

largess of mittens, hats, socks and 

more for children in the Family Prom-

ise Network, Union Gospel Mission 

families, the Boys & Girls Club, St. 

Vincent d’Paul and families from 

Bryan Elementary in need of special 

LOVE at Christmas time. Thank you 

to all! 

~ * ~ 

     Christmas Food Baskets - Three 

large families from Bryan Elementary 

and eight residents of the Heartland 

Complex received HUGE food bas-

kets with ham, pumpkin and fruit 

pies, fresh fruit, vegetables, candy 

canes, games and much more. The 

families with children also had won-

derful Christmas goodies and surpris-

es - many taken from the Mitten Tree! 

~ * ~ 

    Fair Trade Sale - For 14 years, 

TLC has hosted this wonderful fair 

featuring arts and crafts from around 

the world. This year, the popular 

event took place on December 1 and 

2. Coordinators were very grateful for 

the support at Trinity and the over 

1,000 shoppers! This fun, annual Out-

reach has global impact, in that arti-

sans and crafters receive a fair wage 

for their creations, allowing them to 

have a higher standard of living. For 

the first time this year, $365 was 

raised for Conscious Connection 

Foundation to help send Nepalese 

girls to school.  

four opportunities to help this out-

reach in 2019. Meals, move in/

move out, over-night hosting and 

more are welcomed by TLC coor-

dinators. Call Jill Jurvelin, 

208.640.9048 or Jill Dougherty, 

208.818.5465 to get involved in 

this ‘Mission in Our Own Back 

Yard’. 

~ * ~ 

 

TIME, LOVE & COMMIT-

MENT - These three are at the top 

of our thoughts this time of year. 

We give thanks for our many 

blessings, and especially thank the 

commitments of Trinity’s mem-

bers to serve and support our mis-

sion and ministry financially, and 

with your time and talents. There 

is still opportunity to complete a 

Spiritual Gifts: Time & Talents 

form and/or a Financial Gifts 

form. Both are available in the 

office, and in the area directly as 

you leave the Sanctuary. Pledges 

will be received through the month 

of December. 

Quilt-astic - The TLC Love La-

dies donated 117 quilts to the Hol-

idays & Heroes program this past 

month. Though only gathering one 

day a week to quilt throughout the 

year, these amazing ladies created 

237 quilts to be given away or sold 

in 2018!  

    Here is a breakdown of the 

good things done with balance of 

these beautiful quilts:  9 donated 

to TLC graduates, 5 given to chil-

dren being baptized at TLC, 8 to 

St Vincent de Paul warming cen-

ters, 10 to the Union Gospel Mis-

sion for Women & Children, 5 to 

Trinity Group Homes, 10 to Koo-

tenai County Search & Rescue, 9 

to local youth who were aging out 

of the Foster Care system. A total 

of 52 quilts were sold at the bazaar 

with 12 additional sold during the 

year.  

    Fabulous fabrics and/or funds to 

buy materials are always wel-

come! 

~ * ~ 

 

ANNUAL MEETING - The TLC 

Annual Meeting will be held on 

Sunday, January 27, following 

worship. A breakfast potluck 

brunch will coincide with the 

meeting, so please bring a dish to 

share.  

    All Trinity Committees will 

present a brief 3-5-minute slide 

presentation reviewing what they 

accomplished in 2018 along with 

goals for 2019. We will also vote 

to approve the recently updated 

Congregation Constitution & By-

laws.  Copies will be available and 

will be sent to those on our email 

list.  

~ * ~ 

 

SHELTERING HOMELESS 

FAMILIES - Trinity will wel-

come three families  currently 

staying in the Family Promise net-

work during the week of January 

20 through 27. This is the first of 

Holiday Outreach 
Trinity Lutheran News 

Let’s Un-Decorate TLC 

On Sunday, January 6, join us 

after service to  ‘un-decorate 

& put away Christmas sup-

plies for next year! Thanks! 
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    2019 Calendars Are for Sale in 

the Narthex.  Wall Calendars are $8, 

Pocket Calendars are $6 and Christ-

mas Cards are $7 per box.   Proceeds 

support the TLC Youth Group. 

 

~~ | ~~ 

 

    Our Sunday School class during 

church service is overflowing!  

Two classes are needed, one for the 

older kids and one for the younger; 

preschool aged kids.  Volunteers are 

needed to take turns leading the 

younger class.  Talk to Penny if you 

can help.  Thanks! 

 

~~ | ~~ 

 

    Child Care Is Needed during the 

Adult Education Hour from 10:30 to 

11:30am.  Talk to Penny if you can 

help monitor some kids while par-

ents are involved in the discussions 

downstairs. 

 

~~ | ~~ 

 

    Have too Many Ornaments, But 

Not Enough Storage Space?  Trini-

ty Lutheran would love to take them 

off your hands for next year’s 

Christmas Bazaar!  Just bring them 

to the church and we will find a 

home for them! 

 

~~ | ~~ 

 

Lutherhaven Day - Sunday, Janu-

ary 13, from 1 to 5,p.m. is Lutherha-

ven Day for ages 2nd Grade through 

high school. Join the fun with activi-

ties like sledding, camp games and 

more happen in groups split by age. 

 

~~ | ~~ 

 

Neigh-tivity Update:  We served 

850 cups of hot chocolate and hot 

cider and at least 50 cups of coffee 

from Evan's Brothers! Thanks to all 

for helping! 
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2019 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 Happy New 

Year!!! 

 

Church Office is 

Closed 

 

2 
 

Worship with 

Holy Communion  

6pm 

 

3 

Bridge Group 

- 11 am  

AA Group – 

7pm Fireside 

Rm.  

4 5 

 

Men’s Prayer  

Breakfast - 7 

am 

6 

Choir - 8am 

Worship - 9 am   

Sunday School - 

follows children’s 

message 

Undecorate After 

Worship 

7 

TOPS - 8:30am 

 

8 

Love Day - 9am 

Men’s Bible 

Study – 1pm  

Women’s Bible 

Study -6:30pm 

9 

Kid’s Club - 5:30 

pm 
 

Worship with 

Holy Communion  

6HS Youth - 

7:30pm 

pm 

10 

Bridge Group 

- 11 am  

AA Group – 

7pm Fireside 

Rm.  

11 

 
  

 

12 

Men’s Bible 

Study - 7 am 

 

 

13 

Choir  - 8 am 

Worship - 9 am   

Sunday School - 

follows children’s 

message 

Lutherhaven Day 

1-5pm 

14 

TOPS - 8:30am 

 

15 

Love Day - 9am 

Men’s Bible 

Study – 1pm 

TLCW Circle /

Potluck -noon 

Council  Mtg.- 

5:30pm 

16 

Kid’s Club - 5:30 

pm 
 

Worship with 

Holy Communion  

6pm 

HS Youth - 7:30pm 

17 

Bridge Group 

- 11 am  

AA Group – 

7pm Fireside 

Rm.  

Singles Lunch-

eon - 11:30 am 

18 

 

19 

Men’s Bible 

Study - 7 am 

20 

Choir  - 8 am 

Worship - 9 am   

Sunday School - 

follows children’s 

message 

Coffee Cup Bible 

Study - 10:15am 

21 

TOPS - 8:30am 

 

22 

Love Day - 9am 

Men’s Bible 

Study – 1pm  

 

23 

Kid’s Club - 5:30 

pm 
 

Worship with 

Holy Communion  

6 pm 

HS Youth - 7:30pm 

24 

Bridge Group 

- 11 am  

AA Group – 

7pm Fireside 

Rm.  

25 

 

 

26 

Men’s Bible 

Study - 7 am 

27 

Choir - 8 am 

Worship -9 am   

Sunday School - 

follows children’s 

message 

ANNUAL MEET-

ING FOLLOWS 

SERVICE 

Potluck brunch 

coincides. 

 

 

28 

TOPS - 8:30am 

 

29 

Love Day - 9am 

Men’s Bible 

Study – 1pm  

30 

Kid’s Club - 5:30 

pm  

Worship with 

Holy Communion  

6 pm 

Ping Pong Tourna-

ment 6:30-7:30pm 
 

HS Youth - 7:30pm 

31 

Bridge Group 

- 11 am  

AA Group – 

7pm Fireside 

Rm.  

  <<   Family Promise of North Idaho Families Hosted at TLC Jan. 20 - 27 >> 

Coming in February: 
Middle School Winter Lu-

therhaven Retreat Feb. 1 - 

3.  

Grade School Winter Lu-

therhaven Retreat (2nd 

to 5th grade) - Feb. 8 -10. 

See Penny for details. 

FPNI Families move out  
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Thank you for volunteering to serve your church during Sunday morning worship on a rota-

tional basis.  Your service is greatly appreciated.  Since we cannot anticipate vacations, 

work schedules, emergencies and other situations, kindly trade with someone else on the 

schedule when there is a conflict.  Whenever possible, please contact the church office by 

Wednesday to inform the secretary of your change to print in the bulletin. 
 

**If you find that you cannot fulfill your scheduled date, please make every attempt to 

trade with someone else on the schedule and call or email the church office, 664-5743 

or office@trinitylutheran-cda.org, of the change. 

9:00 am Service January 6 January 13 January 20 January 27 

Altar Care Pat Muchow 
Paula Moore 

Paula Moore 
Pam Hunt 

Jovanna Tanzey 
Anna Mae Dlouhy 

Paula Moore 
Karen Cook 

Assisting Minister Pam Hunt Annette Durkin Shannon Erwin Janet Gruber 

Reader Darrell Frogness Kay Nelson Shannon Erwin Sue Thilo 

Ushers 

Paul Hunt 
Jack Fullwiler 

Nikki Betts 
Harold Fuchs 

Bob Ray 
Darrell Frogness 

Paula Moore 
Help Needed 

Kay & JoAnn Nelson 
Bob Ray 

Help Needed 

Sue Thilo 
Bob Ray 

Harold Fuchs 
Nikki Betts 

Communion 
Assistants 

Jovanna Tanzey 
Dolores Johnson 

Jill Jurvelin 
Sue Thilo 

Jovanna Tanzey 
Paula Moore 

Tony & Cheryl Chavez 

Acolytes Seth Hartley Ashlynn 

Hartley 

Rebecca DeMuth 
Kathrynne Williams 

Nathaniel Cloyd 
Donny Forsgren 

Jack MacPhee 
Kathrynne Williams 

Coffee Hour Hosts Barbara & Gary Everson Jill & Dick Jurvelin Sharon Hanson & 

Toby Curtis 

Barb & Dave Childs 

Sanctuary Angels -     Sue Baker  >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

 

Potluck Brunch  

coincides with  

Annual Meeting - 

Dinner | Auction | Dancing At Northwest Fest &  

Salmon Feast for Family Promise of North Idaho 

            It’s not too late to make your reservation for the Northwest Fest & Salmon Feast! This 

Benefit Dinner and Silent Auction takes place Saturday, February 9, at 5:30 p.m. at the Coeur 

d’Alene Eagles Lodge. Reservations will be accepted through February 4. Tickets are $50 per person 

(tables of 8 are available for $400) and may be purchased on the Family Promise  website.  

    Dinner will be provided by Greenbriar Catering. Attendees will enjoy Salmon/Chicken, a dinner 

roll, salad with huckleberry dressing, a roasted vegetable medley, wild rice pilaf  and dessert. A no 

host bar will be available. Organizers are looking for auction prizes, event assistance and more! 

    With questions or seating requests, Cindy Algeo:  cindyalgeo@hotmail.com or Mary Ward: 

 marycoxward@gmail.com .  

    Thanks for helping and giving  hope to homeless children and their families! 

mailto:office@trinitylutheran-cda.org
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/northwest-fest-salmon-feast-tickets-39456748196
mailto:cindyalgeo@hotmail.com
mailto:marycoxward@gmail.com
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Happy Birthday 

Jan Leaf -1/1 
Julie Nelson  - 1/1 
Kathy Benson - 1/2 
Olivia Simmons - 1/2 
Katie Venera - 1/3 
Larry Branen - 1/5 
Lori Kroiss - 1/5 
Hanna Betts - 1/10 
Laurie Green - 1/13 
Jill Dougherty - 1/14 
Chuck Shirley - 1/14 
Mason Taylor - 1/14 
Karen Shirley - 1/16 
Krista Hartley - 1/17 
Rich Ronnestad - 1/17 
Darlene Amundson - 1/20 
Malayah Anderson-
Shannon - 1/22 
Hank Schmidt - 1/22 
Janet Selzer - 1/22 
Richard Cook - 1/25 
Caleb Ranum - 1/25 

Danni Payton - 1/26 
Yvonne Deitz - 1/28 
Edward Johnson - 1/29 (103!) 
Wayne Holecek - 1/30 
Scott MacPhee - 1/30 
Lee Ray - 1/30 
Sue Baker - 1/31 
Stephen Smith - 1/31 

Happy Anniversary 
Dick & Jill Jurvelin - 1/1/64 
Stephen & Rebecca Smith - 
1/3/98 
Gene & Jovanna Tanzey - 1/4/98 
Jay & Connie Gridley - 1/20/78 

Comfort, Peace or Healing 

Camp Lutherhaven Offers Fun for EVERYONE!!!! 

 

    Check out what's happening this winter and spring at Camp Lutherha-

ven and Shoshone Mountain Retreat. We've got something for everyone! 

 

Building Youth Groups Winter Retreats :: January 25 - 27 and Febru-

ary 1 - 3. An epic team building weekend for your whole youth group! 

Designed especially for middle school youth groups (6th-9th grade). Fa-

cilitated time set aside for groups to dream, plan, covenant, reflect and 

simply be together. 

 

Back 2 Camp Winter Retreat :: February 8 - 10. 

Bring a friend or a few and get a snapshot of this summers' theme: Speak 

Life! For groups & individuals grades 3rd-8th. Relive camp in the winter 

and fingers crossed...snow fun! 

 
812 N. 5th Street, Coeur d’Alene, ID 

Church Staff  

+ Dan Forsgren - Pastor 
    Cell phone emergencies: (507) 298-0323 
    pastordantlccda@gmail.com 
+ Andrea Werpy - Administrative Assist. 
    office@trinitylutheran-cda.org 
+ Penny Weiss - Director of Youth and   
     Family Ministries 
    pennytlccda@gmail.com 
+ Amy Westgarth - Financial Secretary 
+  Ryan Pullen, 4R Professional Cleaning -      
 Custodian 
+  Nikki Betts - TLC Learning Center  Director 
+  Rich Ronnestad - Congregation Pres. 
    MUSIC MINISTRY: 
+  Rose Dempsey - Organist & Choir Dir. 
+  Under Recruitment - Accompanist Piano 
+  Gerry Fairchild -  Accompanist  Violin 
+  Terry Fairchild - Accompanist  Viola 
 
HEARTBEAT EDITORS: 
+  Andrea Werpy 
    office@trinitylutheran-cda.org 
+  Jill Dougherty 
    ajilldougherty@gmail.com 

+ WEBSERVANT: Annette Durkin  
    ADurkin@charter.net 

 
This is the final issue of the TLC HEART-
BEAT newsletter. The new TRINITY TIIMES 
will begin next month.  

Susan Kirkpatrick 
Lenora Jurvelin 
Mavis Fuchs 
John Kinney (brother of Sue Baker) 
Marlin Graff (TLC member) 
Sharon Goodpastor (sister-in-law of Donna 
Daskam) 
Tricia Pennestri & Family (friends of Sandy Pata-
no) 
Delores Luttropp 
Jack Kantola (cousin of Dick Jurvelin) 
Gracie (daughter of friend of Tom & Carol Price’s 
son) 
Family & Friends of Gus Vitolins 
Family & Friends of Georgina King (sister of Kar-
men Servick) 
Caleb Ranum –  while serving as a teacher in 
Slovakia 
Family & Friends of Georgina King (sister of Kar-
men Servick) 
Larry & Sharon Strobel (friend of Yvonne Deitz) 

Chuck Lempesis (friend of Jack Riggs & Sandy 
Patano  
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The Christmas program at TLC 

was THE BEST. . . and a wonderful 

way to remember what began with 

a baby in a manger!!! 

Looking Back: Christmas Blessings at Trinity Lutheran 


